COLORADO  YOUTH COMMITTEE QUARTERLY  REORT, July 2013 
The 2013 Youth Outdoor Season featured six competitions sanctioned and sponsored by the association and USATF clubs. Numbers were up across the board with major gains in open and master participants.

This year’s Junior Olympic meet included 750 plus entrants in more than 2300 individual events which included a pending World Masters Record by Pat Manson in the pole vault. During the year our high school athletes in indoor and outdoor were a dominant force in the National Scholastic Rankings with 4 being selected to the 2013 USATF World Youth Team.
Online registration compliance continues to improve and this year we introduced live result updates which were well received. Substantial improvements have been made to our finish line equipment including a remote camera, auto finish and two desk top computers for picture analysis and results. Volunteer involvement continues to improve and this year we were able to provide a certified official to head each event at all venues. 
The Youth Committee continues to lead the association in providing competitive opportunities for young and old throughout the Rocky Mountain Region. Thanks again to all the clubs, coaches, parents and athletes that make our program the success that it is.
Respectfully submitted,
Don Sinclair
Youth Chair   
